
 

June 2, 2023 
 
Tarah Vick 
Terracon  
2201 Rowland Avenue  
Savannah, Georgia 31404 
 
RE:   Letter of Permission (LOP) and Revocable License (RL), Causton Bluff Property 

Owners Association, Confined Disposal Facility Maintenance, (Habersham Creek, 
Chatham County, Georgia (SAS-2002-04980) 

 
Dear Ms. Vick, 
 
This Letter of Permission is in response to your request on behalf of Causton Bluff Property 
Owners Association to perform maintenance within the existing Confined Disposal Facility (CDF) 
as outlined in Coastal Marshlands Protection Act (CMPA) Permit # 158, issued November 8, 1983. 
The existing 3.79-acre CDF is located approximately 800’ north of the Causton Bluff Marina. The 
project includes the temporary placement of mats for vehicular access to the CDF. The work will 
begin no sooner than 15 days from the date of this letter and be completed within six months. 
 
Approximately 190ft. x 19ft. of matting will be temporarily placed north of Elba Island Road to 
provide vehicular access the CDF berm. Vehicles will access the CDF to perform maintenance 
activities to ensure the functionality of the existing weir and outfall. The Department authorizes 
the temporary placements of mats to service the CDF. This LOP is not meant to exempt the above 
referenced activity from future environmental laws. Please find enclosed a fully executed 
revocable license for projects.  This license serves as authorization to utilize state owned tidal 
water bottoms for your project as per the dimensions and configuration described. Any change in 
the use, location, dimensions, or configuration of the approved project, without prior notification 
and approval from this office could result in revocation of this license and in required removal of 
the materials and related structures.   
 
No unauthorized equipment, materials or debris may be placed, disposed of, or stored in 
jurisdictional areas. Any incidental impacts associated with this project must be rectified by fully 
restoring areas to their pre-operational topographic and vegetative states. CRD staff will be 
notified when work associated with this project is complete.   

 
This authorization does not relieve you from obtaining any other required federal, state, or local 
permits. Tidal water bottoms and marshlands of coastal Georgia are public trust lands controlled 
by the State, except for such lands where a validated Crown Grant or State Grant exists. Future 
maintenance activities that occur within tidal waters and have the potential to cause adverse 
impact, either temporary or permanent, or that will be in the public’s interest shall be reported to 
the Georgia Department of Natural Resources’ Coastal Resources Division. 
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Please feel free to contact Deb Barreiro at 912.266.3695 if you have any questions. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jill Andrews 
Chief, Coastal Management Section 
 
Enclosures:  Project Description, Plans, Photos and Executed License 
 
cc: Brian Moore, USACE  

Mr. Clark Wong, Land Manager; Georgia State Properties Commission  
Ms. Kelie Moore, Federal Consistency Coordinator; GADNR CRD 
Ms. Susan S. Brinkly, President, Board of Directors, Causton Bluff Property Owners 
Association 
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